BARROW  PRIMARY  SCHOOL

Old Row,  Barrow,  Clitheroe,  BB7 9AZ

Telephone:  01254 822338

Fax & Answer Machine:  01254 822408

e-mail: head@barrow.lancs.sch.uk
www.barrow.lancs.sch.uk
13th July 2018
Dear Parent

Breakfast and After-School Club

We can confirm that Barrow School will be providing a Breakfast and After-School Club facility from September.    Miss Abbie Campbell  will now be employed by the school which will provide consistency and continuity for the children.  Further recruitment will be made.  You will find enclosed a Registration Form; we would appreciate an early return as this will help us with our organisation.  Please return forms by Tuesday, 17th July.  Breakfast Club will be payable at £4.00 per session and After-School Club will be payable at £8.00.

 It is anticipated that the clubs will be held in the main school building for a few weeks so we can prepare the current nursery building.  As I am sure you can appreciate, it has been a bit of a mission so we thank you for your patience!

Classes

Within your child’s report, you will find their class allocation for September.  The class structure and assigned teachers will remain the same for the forthcoming year. This year, classes have been organised differently to previous years.  Teachers have used a range of criteria – balance, friendships, educational groupings, learning environment, teaching styles etc. Careful consideration has been made. Please note, all classes are mixed ability – children have not been grouped on age or ability – we want to place the children where we think they will learn best.  I am sure children will soon settle into their new classes and will be ready for new challenges in the forthcoming academic year.

KS2 PRODUCTION - TICKETS

Just a reminder our Key Stage 2 performance this year will be ‘The Rocky Monster Show’ and will take place on Tuesday, 17th and Wednesday, 18th July.  Both of these performances will be in the evening, starting at 6.30pm.   The children will need to be at school for 6.00pm and the Hall doors will be opened to parents from 6.15pm ready for the 6.30pm start.  

· Tuesday, 17th July – 6.30-7.30pm
- Families of Year 3 & Year 4 children.

· Wednesday, 18th July – 6.30-7.30pm
- Families of Year 5 & Year 6 children.

· Wednesday, 18th July – 7.45-8.15pm
- Leavers’ presentation and prizegiving

Tickets will need to be used for entry to the performances (but not for the prizegiving, you will have been notified if your child is to receive a prize).    

KS1 TEDDY BEARS’ PICNIC

Just a reminder of our summer event for KS1 (classes 1 & 2).  There will be a Teddy Bears’ Picnic on the school field on Thursday 19th July.  The picnic will start with a packed lunch on the field for all KS1 children and their Teddy Bears (children who have a school meal will be provided with a packed lunch).  This will be followed by an afternoon of outdoor games on the field.  Can children please choose their favorite Teddy Bear to bring on the day. 

GAMES AND PARTY DAY – Friday 20th JULY

Friday, 20th July will be games morning in school and children are welcome to bring a board game.  Each class will be holding a party on Friday afternoon.  Please could each child bring a named, plated small snack and drink to have during the party afternoon.  Children may wear their party clothes on this day.  Can children please bring a carrier bag on this day to take school work and books home.  Thank you.

DINNER MONEY PAYMENTS

Please can you ensure that your child’s dinner money account is paid up to date by the end of term via Parentpay.  If your child is in Year 6 and has a credit balance on the final day, this will be refunded via Parentpay. 
KS1 MILK

Please be aware, that if your child no longer requires school milk, that you should cancel your order direct with Cool Milk, either online or by phone.  Children in years Reception, Year 1 and Year 2may have milk in school.

LIBRARY BOOKS

Please can all children return any school library books as soon as possible in order to update our system before the end of the academic year.  Thank you.

FOOTBALL & NETBALL KITS

Please can all football and netball kits be returned to Miss Holden as soon as possible.  Thank you.

CAR PARKING

Can we please politely ask that you do not park on the pavements outside school at the start and end of the day as this is causing obstructions for pedestrians.  Thank you.

CLUBS – AUTUMN TERM 2018 – 1st HALF

Proposed clubs for the Autumn Term

Monday

KS1/2 Mad Science 


3.30 – 4.30pm

Tuesday

KS1 & KS2 Le Club Francais

3.30 - 4.30pm




KS2 Football Club


3.30 – 4.30pm

Wednesday

KS2 Netball Club


3.30 – 4.30pm

Thursday

KS2 Street Dance


3.30 – 4.30pm
Friday


KS1 Multi Skills Club


3.30 – 4.30pm

CLASS VOLUNTEERS REQUIRED

Classes 1 and 2 require some volunteers to listen to children read in the afternoons.  If you are able to help please speak to Mrs Cox.  Thank you.

MOBILE APP

A few of you have notified us to say you are having problems with the mobile app.  For your assistance and convenience, the operators have designed a new QR code flyer with some instructions on how to download the School Jotter app.  We have enclosed a copy and hope you find this useful in order to have access to school information on your phones/tablets.
September

In light of Mrs Marchi’s retirement, the school, governors, Acting Head and advisers have felt that now is the time to secure a full-time Acting Headteacher while the permanent post is being advertised.  

Mrs Welch, an experienced Acting Headteacher, has been appointed for this role for the Autumn Term.  Mrs Berryman will also be working alongside Mrs Welch one day a week to help take the school forward in a time of significant change.  Mrs Halstead, as Assistant Headteacher, will support the leadership alongside teaching her class in order to provide stability for the children.  

Having someone full-time will give children, parents and staff a regular point of contact who will lead and manage the school, on a daily basis.  It is anticipated that a permanent Headteacher will be recruited early in the Autumn term to hopefully take up post from January 2019.

The staff have been amazing this year.  They have kept the school going, maintained great teaching leading to extremely high standards and taken on additional responsibilities.  A big thank you to them.

Staffing

Mrs Rushin will continue as the class teacher of Class 3 to cover Mrs Rosinski’s maternity leave.  Mrs Rushin has settled in so well at Barrow School and is now busy preparing for the new school year. 

Sadly, we will be saying goodbye to Mrs Farnsworth who has now taken up a teaching post at St. Augustine’s RC Primary School in Burnley and will be looking forward to her new challenge in September.  I am sure you will join the children, staff and governors in saying a huge thank you for all she has given to the life and work of Barrow School.  She will be greatly missed, I am sure. We also wish her every success and happiness in her new career as a primary school teacher. 

A temporary appointment to cover the work of Mrs Farnsworth in September has been made.

Governors

The school would like to take this opportunity to say a big thank you to Mr Chris Yeowart who has now resigned from his post as Parent Governor due to his demands at work.  He has helped the school tremendously so will certainly be missed by the school and Governing Body.

The parent governor vacancy will be advertised in September – a great opportunity for someone who wants a challenge and will help the school in changing times.

We do appreciate that there has been a great deal of change in recent times after what has been a long period of stability for the school.  I do wish to convey how much consideration has been given to the future of Barrow Primary School in taking it forward.  

We have made decisions, primarily based, on what the children and parents now need in going forward.  

We thank you for your patience and understanding.

Mrs Clare Berryman

Acting Headteacher

[image: image1.png]Y
Ofsted

Outstanding
School

4








